ROYAL CALEDONIAN CURLING CLUB CANADIAN BRANCH SPORBYARY STOFF MONTREAL, Dec. 5th, 192 2 ROOM WALK BOKHW SEXTMADE BUILDING President's Office. Phillips Place Building. My dear Sir Arthur: I wrote you on Nov. 16th regarding the visit of the Scottish and American Curlers. As I have received no reply I am wondering whether my letter miscarried, or have you been away so much that you have not thought of the matter again ? We are preparing the final details of our whole scheme of things for the Bonspiel week, and expect to hand all our material to the printers this week. Would you therefore kindly let me know where we stand ? I remain. Yours your truly President, Canadian Branch, Royal Caledonian Curling Club. General Sir A.W.Currie, G.C.M.G. K.C.B., 595 Sherbrooke St. West. City.